Minutes of Local 1407

General Membership Meeting 

June 23, 2003
Call to Order and Approval of the Minutes:

President Uddin commenced the meeting at 6:05 P.M. A quorum is present. This meeting is official. Mr. Alan Brown of the DC 37 Legal Department was present as the Parliamentarian. President Uddin asked Joseph Brown, the Election Chair, to give the Local 1407 general election report.

Election Committee Report: According to the American Arbitration Association 2,090 ballots were mailed to eligible voters on Wednesday, May 28, 2003. The counting of ballots took place at the offices of AAA, 1633 Broadway, New York City on Friday, June 20, 2003. 1,003 envelopes were received of which 44 - envelopes were neither opened nor counted for the following reasons: 34 - No Identification (no return address), 9 - Not on List of Eligible Voters, and 1 - Duplicate ballot in one envelope. The official results are enclosed. 
Suet Mei Young made a motion to accept the election report. Kevin Vincent seconded the motion. The motion was passed by a voice vote.

Oath of Office: Stephanie Velez, the Director of the DC 37 Professional Divisional, gave the oath of office to the newly elected members. They are Maf Misbah Uddin, Jed Matalon, Orlana McKenzie, Raymond Sourial, Nader Francis, David Low, Brenda Bradford, William Andersen, Verena Richards, Franklin Taylor, and Mitzie Finley. 
Acceptance Speech: President Uddin thanked everyone for their participation and vote in the election. He then stated that he must work even harder in the next three years than he has in the last three to meet the needs of the members. He will try in every way possible to help the membership and he will continue to visit the Agencies on a regular basis as he has done in the past. He said we all know the financial difficulty this city is in. We have a mayor who does not want to listen to the union. We must continue to work together with the Municipal Labor Unions to make this mayor listen to us. So far there is nothing we can give back to the mayor other than what was proposed by the MLC. With the members behind him he will keep fighting until we get the respect we deserve. He also requested everyone to share their ideas with the local. He strongly believes that together we will win this unprecedented struggle.
Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer Raymond Sourial presented the Local 1407 financial report for April 2003 and year to date with year end balance sheet (copy enclosed).
Those who rose and made comments were Ira Elias, Godfrey Fable, Fred Love, and Kevin Vincent.
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Vijay Kohli made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report (copy enclosed) for April 2003. Herman Margulies seconded the motion. The motion was passed by a voice vote.

Financial Item:

The Municipal Labor Committee will be holding its annual conference on September 17, 18, and 19, 2003 in Melville, Long Island. The Local will be participating in this important conference. 
Arlene Aikens made a motion to set aside $4,000.00 for the upcoming Municipal Labor Conference. Vijay Bhatia seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a voice vote.

President’s Report:

Department of Employment: There was a meeting with the Office of Labor Relations regarding the merger of the Department of Employment with the Department of Small Business Services and the Department of Youth and Community Development on June 23, 2003. All members, including 7 of our own, will be reassigned accordingly with all benefits intact under existing contracts.

Department of Finance: There will be a labor-management meeting with the Department of Finance for which we have sent a written request with an agenda. Many issues will be discussed. An investigation is currently being conducted in the Department of Finance, related to the tax assessment issue, by the State Assembly.

Department of Education: We had a meeting with the Department of Education on June 11, 2003 at the Office of Labor Relations. As I told you before at the Department of Education 28 members were supposed to be laid off. However, due to the unions’ diligent efforts that number now has been reduced to 10.

Department of Health & Mental Health: At the Department of Health and Mental Health 10 people were supposed to be laid off. We were able to save all 10 people. We thank Hamid Elhifnawi who played a key role in preventing the last 2 layoffs at the agency. We have filed a group grievance protesting working conditions at 93 Worth Street and 253 Broadway.

CUNY: At CUNY the 1% equity raise is still being calculated. Hopefully the one percent raise will be coming to the members in July, 2003. We have an Assembly bill A-6339 (In Senate S-348) that will allow the CUNY members to receive the benefits of Metro-Card/Transit-check. Both the Assembly and Senate have approved this bill and are waiting for Governors’ signature. You may call Governor Pataki at 1-877-255-9417 to encourage him to sign that bill.
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Comptroller’s Office: At the Comptroller’s Office we have filed a group grievance based on the violation of the City wide contract, Article XIV, Section 2G – Occupational Safety and Health. The annual Picnic for the employees at the Comptroller’s Office will be on July 24, 2003 at 3:00 P.M. at Battery Park.

Executive Board: The Executive Board Meeting on June 30, 2003 has been canceled. The new date will be either July 14 or 21.

CPA Firm Selection Committee: We will be having a CPA firm selection committee meeting on June 30, 2003 at the fifth floor board room at DC 37 Headquarters at 6:00 P.M. Committee members are requested to be present at the meeting.
Grievance Victory: Steve Diamond received $16,000.00 in back pay in a recently settled grievance case. In an arbitration case Ron Liebman of the Housing Authority was reinstated to his position as Senior Statistician and awarded $34,000.00 in back pay. Congratulations are in order for both members. 
The following members made questions or comments: Marcus Lipschitz, Herman Margulies, Franklin Taylor, and Ken Mercer.

New Business:

Vijay Bhatia extends his thanks to the entire Millennium Slate for their excellent campaign and providing the membership of Local 1407 with a bright future.

Roydelle Howe, of our political action committee, stated that there is a bill pending in the City legislature that will provide for non-partisan elections in the future. He will be providing the members with more information about this matter at a later date.

Good and Welfare:

The mother of Local 1407 members James and Christine Bohun recently passed away. Local 1407 extends its deepest sympathies to the Bohun family.

Congratulations to President Maf Misbah Uddin on his son, Anwarul, upon winning a four year scholarship to Oberlin College in Ohio. We wish Anwarul the best of luck in all his future endeavors.

Adjournment:

Franklin Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Enrique Oppenheimer seconded the motion. The motion was approved by a voice vote. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M. 
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